

MINUTES OF HEMSBY NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANNING MEETING

Which took place virtually on: **Monday 6th December 2021 7.30pm,**

Present: Cllr Cook (member of the NHP Group), Cllr Nash (PC observer), Tracy Foster (Chairman of the NHP Group) Tina Nudd (Secretary), Caz Eden, Hannah Gray, Melissa Muldowney, Anthony Gouldstone, Marcia Dye, Kitty Dye. Mark Thompson & Louise Cornell (CCP Consultants)
Apologies received from: Cllr Kyriacou (Chair), Cllr M Kern
No Apologies received: from Justin Rundle & GYBC Cllr Noel Galer, Maria Ellis, Pam Richmond & GYBC Cllr James Bensly,

Parish Clerk: Mrs Kerrie Wilton.

1.Update on Coastal Liaison Group meeting.

Tracy updated the meeting & explained that Sam Hubbard (GYBC) attendance had greatly helped at the meeting that had just finished moments earlier in answering the many point that 'Save Hemsby Coastline' had raised about the Rockberm as well as GYBC's policy on Rollback & their relevancies to the NHP. He had reiterated that the Rockberm could be mentioned in the plan, however it was likely to get an outcome from GYBC planning Department prior to the adoption of the NHP. He also confirmed that GYBC already have a Rollback in their new emerging local plan that was due to be adopted at full council meeting on 9 December 2021 & that this would always take precedent over the NHP as it is already written & shortly to be adopted by GYBC.

2.Discuss findings of CCP site assessment.

One site has been put forward by a local landowner & the consultants CCP have already carried out a site appraisal, which had found out that it was suitable due to its size, however it conflicted with one of the views that residents wished to protect in the parish survey & therefore a choice would have to be made. The group discussed the options & it was agreed that a request would be made to the Parish Council to consider holding a short survey of a couple of weeks to canvass residents' opinion again as they felt that this was necessary & they were not in a position to second guess that. CCP advised that they would be able to prepare a simple survey for the Parish Council to considering publishing to determine the parishioners opinion on both the view & the site that has been offered.

3.Finalising the plan for Regulation 14 consultation.

CCP advised that this would take around 6-8 weeks, the replies are then reviewed by the statutory consultants & then any then considering would be given if any amendments would be required.

4. Draft Plan

It was agreed at the previous meeting that the Draft Plan would be allocate in parts to the members and updates were given;

Housing and Tourism: Melissa advised that she had some queries regarding Policy 3.

Design: Caz said the she thought there was a need for more photographs & it was confirmed that this had already bee addressed & that Anthony will take more pictures once he has been given a list of sites. Jo stated that she like the 'blue' text boxes on the plan & Louise confirmed that they will be the policies.

Infrastructure: Antony advised that he had concerns regarding the policies as a lot of the people visiting Hemsby used their cars to get here & travel around. He also mentioned that Sections 50

to 54 needed additional work. He also asked for context to be given to 'local' is that Hemsby only, near to Hemsby or nearby?

Natural Environment: Hannah advised that she had approached external agencies regarding the draft plan & Louise confirmed that they could be added to the list of consultees.

Youth: Kitty & Marcia

Photos: Village Hall and other locations mentioned in plan- Anthony agreed to do this & it was agreed that he will be provided with a list of locations.

Tracy advised that she needed a bit more time to do her parts.

It was requested that Melissa add the latest version of the Draft Plan to the shared google drive so that all amendments could be made live, this does allow for some version history's to be seen rather than using tracked changes in Word.

Meeting ended 9pm.

NEXT AGENDA

10 . ITEMS FOR INCLUSION IN THE NEXT AGENDA

10.1 All members to present their completed parts of the draft plan.

10.2 Feedback from the Parish Council regarding the holding of an additional survey.

Next Meeting will be on Next Meeting: January 2022